From: Roxy Kennedy

To: 4alanbongio@gmail.com; hrh707@outlook.com; noah@landwaterconsulting.com; hcpcnewman@yahoo.com;

sregon@aol.com; mrbrian707@gmail.com; Planning Clerk; hcpcmccavour@gmail.com

Cc: Bohn, Rex; Bushnell, Michelle; Wilson, Mike; Bass, Virginia; Madrone, Steve; COB

**Subject:** Please do not approve Nava Ranch Expansion

**Date:** Tuesday, May 03, 2022 9:00:03 PM

**Caution:** This email was sent from an EXTERNAL source. Please take care when clicking links or opening attachments.

**Nava Ranch, LLC:** Special Permit Record Number PLN-2021-17162 (filed 4/15/2021) Assessor's Parcel Number (APN) 107-106-006 Honeydew area A Special Permit for the expansion of an approved cultivation site (PLN-12657-SP).

Dear Planning Commissioners and Board Members,

We have heard about the expansion proposed at the Nava Ranch down by the Mattole Grange, to an acre of greenhouses. Much like a number of other operations in the Mattole that are trying to expand, this is one that imposes on its nearby rural neighbors, which is our objection. Please do not approve this expansion.

Thank you for your consideration of this serious matter.

Roxy Kennedy & Jim Bowdoin